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St John’s AGM Sunday 10th November 2019
	Chairperson
	Rev Reuben Preston

	Opening prayer
	

	     Present  
    Apologies
	16 members of the congregation were present

Ronnie and Una Lindsay/Susan Stevenson/Brenda and John McCann/Anna Gatherer.



Action

	2.minutes of previous meeting
	The minute was read and taken as an accurate record proposed by Wilma and seconded by Alan.
	

	3. Matters Arising
	Reuben suggested that these will be dealt with later.
	

	4. Treasurer’s     Report
And Fabric
	Reflecting on the Year gone by.
· David gave his annual report on the Vestry’s audited accounts and copies were kept for the record.

· Gill gave her report regarding the state of play of repairs and renovations. 
Things are going slowly as St Johns namely (Gill and Reuben) are working with Rebecca Cadie the Diocesan architect to draw up plans which will then be put to the Diocese for their approval. The Vestry members and congregation are kept informed at every stage. The back-glass room and loo will be the priority.  
	

	5. Report from
 Reuben
	Reuben then gave his report to the congregation. A copy of which is attached to the minute for the record. 
	

	6. Organisations reports 
	· PVG Anna Gatherer has agreed to accept the position of Co-ordinator.

This was proposed by Wilma and seconded by Mary. The congregation were in full agreement with this.
· Social Committee. Agnes gave her report, and a copy has been kept for the Record.
· Both the Sunday school (Wilma) and the Women’s Fellowship (Mary) are currently in suspension until we have the appropriate facilities.
	

	7.Elections
	Preparing for the year ahead
Presently the members of the Vestry are as follows-David Roberts Treasurer/Kay Cherrie Secretary/Gill Reynolds Property Convenor/Wilma Keenan/Agnes Fullerton/Olive Davies/Ann Lamont/Anna Gatherer PVG Co-ordinator.

All agreed to continue as Vestry members for the following year 

Two other vacant vestry posts remain unfilled.

	

	8 Other appointments

	Annual appointment of Lay Rep and alternate
Wilma Keenan and June Barnett agreed to continue. 
Appointment of Rector’s Warden

Reuben asked if Ann Lamont would continue serving. She agreed to this 

Appointment of the Property Convenor

Gill Reynolds agreed to continue in the post. 
Appointment of Auditor.

Jaqueline Fullerton is happy to continue and was formally appointed.

	

	9. AOB
	No other business.
	

	10. Date of next vestry meeting
	Dates of next year’s vestry meetings are published on the notice board in the Church. A copy has been given to each Vestry member too. 
	

	11. Closure and dismissal
	The meeting was closed with the Grace.


	

	
	
	

	
	      
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


AGM Rectors Report 2019

An opening Joke:- 

    One Sunday morning, a minister announced to his congregation:

    "My good people, I have here in my hands three sermons.....

    a £500 sermon that lasts five minutes,

    a £200 sermon that lasts fifteen minutes,

    and a £100 sermon that lasts a full hour....

    Now we'll take the collection."

Thanks  to

Minute makers – Kay

Organizers and preparers – Alan and colleagues

Hospitality giants – Agnes and colleagues

Singers and prayers – congregation members

Singers and divine warblers and key pressers – organists and choir members

Creative writers and those who put their head above the lectern – readers and intercessors

Those who look after our accounts and money and those who take it to the bank week by week

Those with a care and a pause to spend with the isolated, lonely, housebound, homebound and in need – Wilma our Pastoral Assistant

Policy managers – PVG Coors (Anna), GDPR policy holders (me) and those who chair stuff

Weeders and cleaners and arrangers of all thing floral and artificial 

People who keep an eye out and notice things going wrong

People who make sure we have a loo and empty bins

People who enthuse about our life together because we do things together that non of us can do alone – its church

People who deal with stolen lead, drains, exhumations and new ideas for our building – Gill

GDPR

Privacy is important in modern society and the law has instigated that all groups have a GDPR policy – we adopted ours this year and it is on our website.  It is vital we fall inline with National practice – we need each others permission to hold address information and phone numbers – please complete a Contact card and let me know how I may contact you in the name of St Johns.

Death, Exhumation & Burial

We also remember that this year – like all years has brought losses of friends and loved ones, of people we used to sit beside here at church who have been “promoted to glory”

We remember across the two church those who have been laid to their rest.

Peter Parrack

Norman Sproule

Isabel Roberts

Muriel Gibb

Stella Millard

Marolyn Kennedy

James Arthur

Jackie Pattison

Gillian McGinley

Jessie McGhee

Nancy Geddes

Robert Maxwell

Rest eternal grant to them O Lord

And may light perpetual shine upon them

May they rest in peace

And rise in glory

I have also done something this year which I have never done in 29yrs of Anglican ministry – dug up a predecessor!  Rev McDermott was exhumed in April this year and it was a bright dry day as I spent all day with the archaeologist and her staff digging down to find his remains.  It was a great moment when we found his remains and his entire skeleton was found amidst a completely decayed coffin.  It was touching that the undertakers took the original brass plate we recovered and had it polished up and used it on the new coffin in which we reburied his remains in Kilbarchan Cemetery on a bright sunny morning according to the Rites and Ceremonies of the BCPS.  It was a good day and a peaceful day.

May He rest in peace

And rise in glory

Galas & Outreach

The Galas days at Kilbarchan and Lochwinnoch are important for two reasons. Firstly, they connect the SEC with those two villages at a time when the Christian churches are retreating and closing. It is important for us to be seen to be an accessible part of their community lives. 

Secondly, we make a decent amount of money for St Johns through the stalls – so thanks to those organize the stalls, make the prizes, and staff the stalls.   It was a difficult pair of Saturdays because of Olive’s poor health at the time. But under her instruction we did a good job and held the SEC heads high.  These are significant and important outreach activities which we need to work onto offer a clear and unequivocal SEC presence to the communities.

July Day

Way back in July we had the OUR CHURCH DAY at which 22 people stayed and engaged with the building works plans and the Same-sex marriage decision which we had to make.

It was a day of great discussion and energy. It was a healthy and good day as people were provided with a space which was as safe as it could be to express what their thoughts and feelings were.   This was very helpful to the Vestry members as they prepared for their voting on 16 July.

At a holy and anonymous vote of 17 items were voted on and the votes were counted all together as a vestry and then shared through the notices and newssheet.   The process was both important in its process and cathartic in its practice.

Building Work

As we think of the building work we cannot help but be frustrated – working on a public building is not like building a conservatory – so many people have to be involved and so many drawings have to be pulled together – it is frustrating for those of us who are ‘doers’ rather than talkers.  We are getting their bit by bit.  As Gill has said we are waiting on our architect for prices for the different aspect of the work we aim to do. This will be ongoing and we are going to be setting priorities for the work as the months pass by.

New People & challenge of modern working pattern

The year has seen new people become part of church life – and we have also learned of the difficulty of being an ongoing weekly party of a worshipping community for contemporary workers. With shifts that are long and rotas that are set some people find that getting to church at all is a miracle.  For myself it is a real strain at home as Stephen is working for JLP until 1 Jan and works 10-6 on Sundays and 11-7 the other days – there is nothing he can attend to keep contact with people.     We are reminded intimately of the challenge of trying to be part of a Christian community on 2019 – the world of work is SO different from that which most of us have experienced that it is INCOMPREHENSIBLE and our online presence is their connection with church.  It is a challenge to us.

House bound and pastoral

Undoubtedly a highlight of August was the Licensing of Wilma as our Pastoral Assistant for 3 years and Gill as our Lay Worship Leader for 3years.  It was tremendous to watch them be licensed by the primus down in Dumfries.

Our on going contact with hose unable to get to church anymore is important as we remain a connection with Christ for them as we take Holy Communion to them and offer the sacramental ministry of the Church. It is also important to just be someone to have a blether with who isn’t doing something to you. We are grateful to Wilma for her contact with our many members who are now house and care home bound.

Worship and development

As I reflect on worship, I do not think I am alone in saying that our services at St Johns are good – St Johns is a good place to be. We sing well, we listen well, we laugh together well, and we lament well.  We are a safe place to come in sorry and in joy and in indifference.  We come to belong and to connect with each other.  A strength of our Anglican spirituality is that we can just come and be, or come and assertively join in.  Our liturgy carries us, we don’t need an ego to assert itself from the front – we know what we are doing in worship and we know that whether we are sitting at the back, the front, in the choir or at the kettle our contribution and connection is equally valid and important.

In August we went to Dumfries to celebrate the Licensing of Wilma as our Churches Pastoral Assistant & Gill as a Lay Worship Leader these roles are important in the life of our church because they show us something of the sharing of recognized gifts and talents for the growth of our life of faith. It was good to see the Primus present them with a License for 3 Years.

Prayer and appreciation and weddings

In a Rector’s report I am supposed to reflect on our prayer life together.  The year has witnessed a call to prayer from the College of Bishops for the whole diocese as we seek to discern who God is calling to be our next bishop – sadly it isn’t me – our join in the day of prayer was poorly supported, the silence and the contemplation in the presence of Christ in the Blessed Sacrament was disappointing – our Bishops need our prayers as much as we need our prayers. They have a grave responsibility on their shoulders after our inability as a diocese to select someone. We have a joy and a joy to pray for those who lead in our church as well as the awesome task of interceding for the world around us.
The most touching aspect of our corporate prayer life this year has been to prayer for me in my office as Rector – it is good to be prayed for and I say thank you for that. On an entirely personal note I say thank you for the prayers that were made as Stephen and I were married at St Marys Cathedral n September. Thank you for your care, and your support and for coming to the joint party with Renfrew at the end of September.

Looking ahead

As we look ahead we have a good church family to be part of. We need to be mindful that a few people have chosen to separate themselves from us because we have chosen to include people of all sexuality identities, as the SEC General Synod nationally decided way back in 2017. These folk need our continued friendship and invitation to return.  The roof hasn’t fallen in because Stephen & I were married and they need to know they are welcome to come back any time they like.

We also know that we need to reach out to new people we don’t currently know to build up the next generation of St Johns. This is harder work and calls us to have faces and voices and hearts reaching outwards.   We have already reflected upon the difficulties facing people with contemporary working patterns so we shall have to think and act both generously and sensitively to folk we invite and welcome into St Johns.

The achievement of receiving funding from the diocese towards our Christmas Tree festival is good and spurs us on to reach out to people we don’t know yet – yes is does feel a bit risky and scary, and yes that is the call of God to us at this time.  We need to ask folk to come along as well as to come and join in and put a tree into the festival.  The vestry is working hard to help make this a successful event and now we need individuals, families, groups, businesses to say they will bring a tree – make sure you ask everyone you see, we need all of our 24 tree slots filled with sparkling trees.  At the festival we shall be raising funds for St Vincent’s Hospice.

I have said a lot and it is time to draw to a close – but I did want to say that as the year has progressed I am more convicted of God’s call to me to be here as the Rector of St Johns at this time. It is a good place to be and thank you for your support as I have gotten used to living in a new country with lost of new habits which have felt slightly odd to me at times – thank goodness I like whisky!
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